

EAST STAFFORDSHIRE BOROUGH COUNCIL

REPORT COVER SHEET

Title of Report:	COVID-19 Emergency Planning Recovery Update (September 2022)	To be marked with an 'X' by Democratic Services after report has been presented
Meeting of:	Corporate Management Team: 17 th August 2022	x
	Leader and Deputy Leaders: 23 rd August 2022	х
	Leader's / Leader of the Opposition's Advisory Group / Independent Alliance Advisory Group: 7th / 8th September 2022	
	Cabinet: 21st September 2022	
	Scrutiny Audit and Value for Money Council Services Committee Scrutiny Community Regeneration, Environment and Health and Well Being Committee	



Is this an Executive Decision:	NO	Is this a Key Decision:	NO			
Is this in the Forward Plan:	NO	Is the Report Confidential:	NO			
If so, please state relevant paragraph from Schedule 12A LGA 1972:						
Essential Signatories:						
ALL REPORTS MUST BE IN THE NAME OF A HEAD OF SERVICE						
Monitoring Officer: John Teasdale						
Date	Signature					
Chief Finance Officer: Sal Khan						
Date	Signature					

OPEN AGENDA

EAST STAFFORDSHIRE BOROUGH COUNCIL

Report to Cabinet

Date: 21st September 2022

REPORT TITLE: COVID-19 Emergency Planning Recovery Update

(September 2022)

PORTFOLIO: Leader of the Council

HEAD OF SERVICE: Sal Khan

CONTACT OFFICER: James Abbott (Corporate & Commercial Manager)

Ext. No. x1244

WARD(S) AFFECTED: Non-Specific

1. Purpose of the Report

1.1. The purpose of this report is to provide a review of the local framework of activities that contribute to the Borough's recovery from the impacts arising from the COVID-19 pandemic.

2. <u>Executive Summary</u>

- 2.1. Recovery aspects have been summarised in this report by considering the themes of: Local Economy and Business; Infrastructure and the Environment; Physical and Psychological Health of the Community; and Embedding New Best Practice and Supporting Communities to Adapt to New Norms of Behaviour.
- 2.2. The Council and its partners continue to act effectively to support recovery from the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic emergency.
- 2.3. A full summary of the activity can be seen in the summary table provided in paragraph 5.2.6 of this report.

3. Background

- 3.1. The World Health Organisation (WHO) declared the outbreak of coronavirus disease COVID-19 as a pandemic on 11th March 2020.
- 3.2. By law, category one responders (which includes all local authorities) have duties to plan and prepare for emergencies. Planning for civil emergencies and ensuring continuity of its own services is therefore a fundamental and ongoing element of East Staffordshire Borough Council's normal operation. The Council has a range of resilience plans in place to mitigate the impact of any emergency incident, for example service specific business continuity plans. It is also part of the SRF which is made up of multiple agencies who work together to plan and prepare for localised incidents and civil emergencies.

4. Contribution to Corporate Priorities

4.1. This report contributes to all three Corporate Priorities as it is relevant to all Council services.

5. Recovery Phase Update (March 2022)

- 5.1. Current COVID-19 Position
- 5.1.1. The Government has removed remaining domestic restrictions in England.
- 5.1.2. Although restrictions have been removed, infection and health complications from COVID-19 remain a risk.
- 5.1.3. There are still ways that everybody in Staffordshire can help stop the spread of infection and keep our communities safe:
 - Stay at home if you can if you're displaying Covid-19 symptoms
 - Get your vaccine or booster if you are eligible
 - Consider wearing a face covering in crowded, enclosed spaces such as on public transport and shops
 - Meet people outdoors or let fresh air in if meeting indoors
 - Continue to wash your hands or use sanitiser regularly throughout the day
- 5.1.4. The Government has further information on their website

5.2. <u>Overview</u>

5.2.1. A civil emergency can be considered in two distinct phases. "Response" encompasses the actions taken to deal with the immediate effects of an emergency, whereas "Recovery" is the process of rebuilding, restoring and rehabilitating following an emergency.

- 5.2.2. Information on Government advice and guidance can be accessed via https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus. The Council continues to support the communication of Government schemes to residents and businesses within the Borough through an ongoing information campaign via its usual communication channels, such as its social media channels and website.
- 5.2.3. Locally the SRF with effect from 24th April 2020 had been facilitating a Recovery Co-ordinating Group (RCG) and works to support partners, communities and stakeholders to deliver the recovery activity associated with impacts arising from COVID-19. The most recent meeting of the RCG was held on 15th December 2021, during which the Group agreed to stand down its regular monthly meetings. The RCG intends to meet for a recovery-themed workshop in spring / summer 2022.
- 5.2.4. The Council will continue to work with its partners on preparedness for any future emergencies and on the ongoing recovery of the area. The Council will continue to take an active role in any strategic response and recovery coordinating groups facilitated through the LRF with its partners as necessary.
- 5.2.5. This report considers the progress towards recovery and aligns this progress to the work of the RCG recovery activities and opportunities within the Borough. These are considered in the context of the four thematic areas of focus as shown below:

(1) Local Economy and	(2) Infrastructure and the
Business	Environment
(3) Physical and Psychological Health of the Community	(4) Embedding New Best Practice and Supporting Communities to Adapt to New Norms of Behaviour

5.2.6. The following table provides a summary overview with full detail on the contributions to recovery provided in the subsequent sections of this report:

Local Economy and Business (para 5.3)

- The Council has agreed its policy for the administration of the Covid-19 Additional Relief Fund (CARF). This fund is to support those businesses affected by the pandemic during 2021/22 but that are ineligible for existing support linked to business rates during that financial year.
- As of 24th August 2022 the Council has issued payments totalling £5,498,700 to 36,658 Council Tax
 payers eligible for the Council Tax Energy Rebate of £150 per household. The qualifying criteria for the
 Discretionary Scheme are now publicised on our website, together with details as to how customers may
 apply.
- As of 9th August 2022 there is £39,450 left in the Council's Business Springboard Boost fund to support local new and growing businesses, with £60,550 having been allocated.
- Local groups and organisations are being encouraged to take advantage of the £100,000 Community Regeneration Fund.
- Small and start-up businesses around East Staffordshire have been encouraged to take full advantage of a number of trade offers available at Burton Market Hall
- Burton Market Hall hosted a Young Traders Market on 2nd July 2022; run a number of 'Make in the Market' family activities; and hosted another one of its successful Craft Markets on 6th August 2022.
- A jobs fair was held at Burton Town Hall on 30th June 2022 and was a great success with 48 employers advertising a variety of job opportunities to over 500 local jobseekers.
- The 2022 Business Awards opened for entries on 14th July 2022, with the Gala Awards Evening confirmed for 10th November 2022.
- The Council has formed a cross-party working group to undertake a review into the sustainable use for the future of Burton Market Hall.

Physical and Psychological Health of the Community (para 5.5)

- The Council has continued to work with its partners to encourage local take up of the COVID-19 vaccination programme. The Council has supported communications campaigns notifying residents of opportunities for receiving the vaccine.
- On 20th July 2022, the Commonwealth Games Birmingham 2022 Queen's Baton Relay visited the Borough.
- The Roundabout Theatre, one of the most iconic venues of the Edinburgh Festival is due to head back to Burton this autumn with an exciting programme of live theatre.
- After an outstanding run of 13 consecutive gold medals in the Heart of England in Bloom competition, Burton upon Trent has seen its success rewarded with a place in the RHS Britain in Bloom finals for 2022.
- The Brewhouse Arts Centre has just launched its annual Open Exhibition, which this year features the work
 of talented local artists, in celebration of Burton upon Trent's achievement in reaching the RHS Britain in
 Bloom finals.
- The Brewhouse Arts Centre in Burton upon Trent has recently announced its summer programme, which features a wide range of shows, events, workshops and exhibitions.
- The Council has received a Green Flag Award for both Bramshall Road Park and Stapenhill Gardens.
- The Council has announced plans to replace the existing toilets at Branston Water Park with newer more modern facilities.
- The enhanced East Staffordshire Play day is being held on 24th August 2022 between 11am and 3pm.
- The Inland Waterways Association (IWA) is returning to East Staffordshire for its 2022 Festival of Water from 27th to 30th August 2022

Infrastructure and the Environment (para 5.4)

- The submission of four projects from the Burton Towns Fund programme have been submitted to Government, with approval for these projects recently being given by Government.
- A bid was submitted to the second round of the Levelling Up Fund on 2nd August, following consultation with Elected Members and the public.
- The Council has submitted an Investment Plan for East Staffordshire for the UK Shared Prosperity Fund which was submitted to Government on 1st August 2022.
- In March 2022 the Council announced its proposed next steps for the Maltings, Uttoxeter Masterplan and Uttoxeter Sports Hub through its refreshed Corporate Plan.
- The Council has commissioned 'thinkingplace' to work with it to develop a forward-looking place narrative for Burton.

Embedding New Best Practice and Supporting Communities to Adapt to New Norms of Behaviour (para 5.6)

- The Council continues to operate its meetings using a mix of in-person, virtual and hybrid interaction, with formal committee meetings being safely conducted at the Town Hall.
- The Council's Corporate Plan for 2022/23 was refreshed at the Council
 meeting in March, containing a combination of transformational objectives
 seeking to change and regenerate the Borough, as well as service
 indicators to monitor the delivery of key everyday council services.
- Over the coming year the Council will continue to build on its Digital Strategy objectives.
- The Council's regeneration work has featured an emphasis on walking and cycling to create 'easy in-easy out' of our town centres, and encouragement to work from home into the future and Active Travel.
- In addition to the ongoing access to multiple resources on various wellness topics, the Council has rolled out access to all its staff to the Mindful Employer Plus service

5.3. Local Economy and Business

- 5.3.1. The Council has agreed its policy for the administration of the Covid-19 Additional Relief Fund (CARF). This fund is to support those businesses affected by the pandemic during 2021/22 but that are ineligible for existing support linked to business rates during that financial year. The Council has identified 419 potential eligible businesses. Eligible businesses will only need submit an online declaration for the CARF to be awarded directly to their NNDR accounts. Similarly, businesses not identified may complete the same declaration and will be assessed against the approved eligibility criteria.
- 5.3.2. As of 24th August 2022, the Council has issued payments totalling £5,498,700 to 36,658 Council Tax payers eligible for the Council Tax Energy Rebate of £150 per household. Payments have been made directly into bank accounts from the details we hold for Council Tax payers that pay by Direct Debit. Council Tax payers that do not pay by Direct Debit have the option to be paid via BACS transfer, direct allocation to their Council Tax accounts or can opt to receive a payment voucher.
- 5.3.3. Council Tax payers who live in properties with a Council Tax Band of E, F, G, or H aren't entitled to this payment unless they meet the criteria of the Council's Discretionary Energy Rebate scheme. The qualifying criteria for the <u>Discretionary Scheme</u> are now publicised on our website, together with details as to how customers may apply. As of 24th August 2022, 24 applications had been received and 152 accounts have been identified as potentially eligible from existing records and are currently being assessed for payment.
- 5.3.4. The Council previously announced a further £100,000 investment to support local new and growing businesses, building on the success of the first Business Springboard Boost scheme. The grant fund scheme is designed to help local businesses grow and flourish, supporting them to achieve their ambitions and simultaneously stimulate the local economy. New businesses can apply for funding from anywhere between £500 and £5,000 with existing businesses up to £10,000, which must be matched by the businesses own funding. As of 9th August 2022 there is £39,450 left in the fund, with £60,550 having been allocated.
- 5.3.5. Local groups and organisations across East Staffordshire are being encouraged to take advantage of the Community Regeneration Fund, a new 12 month long scheme to support the ongoing regeneration of the Borough. The fund is designed to help deliver regeneration projects that help improve local areas. The total amount of funding available through the scheme is £100,000, with successful applicants receiving grants between £1,000 and £16,000. At least 20% of the total cost of the project will need to be funded from other sources or by the applicant.
- 5.3.6. Advice and support continue to be provided to local businesses through the ongoing activities of the Enterprise Team, which includes promoting within the Borough business funding, support schemes, workshops and activities available nationally or through partners such as the Local Enterprise Partnerships including the Business Springboard Boost and Enterprise for Success schemes.

- 5.3.7. The Council is also continuing its series of Retail & Hospitality Forums for Burton and Uttoxeter based High Street businesses in those sectors, where they can hear from Growth Hub advisors and the Council on business support and funding opportunities.
- 5.3.8. Small and start-up businesses around East Staffordshire have been encouraged to take full advantage of a number of trade offers available at Burton Market Hall, all thanks to the national Love Your Local Market campaign. Over the past few years Love Your Local Market has provided over 11,000 people the opportunity to try market trading.
- 5.3.9. Additionally, as part of a national campaign organised by the National Market Traders Federation, Burton Market Hall hosted a Young Traders Market on 2nd July 2022. The Market saw traders aged 16-30 years old competing to impress the judges for a place in the regional finals.
- 5.3.10. Burton Market Hall has run a number of 'Make in the Market' family activities this summer holidays. The activities, which include arts, crafts and clay modelling were delivered by expert tutors from The Brewhouse Arts Centre and Yvie Designs.
- 5.3.11. Burton Market Hall hosted another one of its successful Craft Markets on 6th August 2022. There will be a wide range of local crafters and makers, making it the perfect place to network with local independent businesses.
- 5.3.12. A jobs fair was held at Burton Town Hall on 30th June 2022 and was a great success. The event saw 48 employers advertise a variety of job opportunities to over 500 local jobseekers. The fair, held by the Way to Work Partnership, saw employers saw major employers networking with jobseekers from across East Staffordshire.
- 5.3.13. The 2022 Business Awards opened for entries on 14th July 2022. This year promises to be bigger and better than before with a number of partners and sponsors from 2021 renewing their support. This is recognition for the success of the awards and their value to the business community across East Staffordshire and South Derbyshire. The Gala Awards Evening has been confirmed for 10th November 2022 at the Pirelli Stadium, home of Burton Albion FC.
- 5.3.14. The Council has developed a dedicated business e-newsletter, providing an opportunity to communicate directly to businesses and can be used to promote funding opportunities, changes in legislation, case studies, COVID-19 advice, opportunities for sponsorship etc.
- 5.3.15. The Council has formed a cross-party working group to undertake a review into the sustainable use for the future of Burton Market Hall. At the Full Council meeting in March, Members agreed to begin a review of sustainable options for the Market Hall, to include a cross-party working group, with a view to future investment from the Council, subject to viability.

5.4. <u>Infrastructure and Environment</u>

- 5.4.1. The submission of four projects from the Burton Towns Fund programme was agreed in March and summary documents for the projects have now been submitted to Government. Approval for these projects has recently been given by Government.
- 5.4.2. A bid was submitted to the second round of the Levelling Up Fund on 2nd August, following consultation with Elected Members and the public. The Council has bid for three projects under the themes of Regeneration and Town Centre Investment and Cultural Investment, which are: Revitalising the Market Quarter, Creating a new multi-activity indoor leisure facility, and the renewal of Bass House. It is expected that a decision will be made on the bid three months from submission.
- 5.4.3. The UK Shared Prosperity Fund (UKSPF) is a Government funding stream that replaces European Structural Investment Funding with formula calculated funding provided directly to Local Authorities. The purpose is to provide funding for local investment up to March 2025 with a primary goal of building pride in place and increasing life chances across the UK. The allocation provided to the Council is £3.8m, with further funding provided to Staffordshire County Council for initiatives through the Multiply scheme. In order to access the funding, the Council was required to create an Investment Plan for East Staffordshire, which was submitted to Government on 1st August 2022, with a decision on the plan then expected three months later in October 2022. As part of the plan, the Council has proposed the prioritisation of regeneration in Uttoxeter and the villages/local centres alongside a comprehensive package of business support schemes for new and existing businesses.
- 5.4.4. In March 2022 the Council announced its proposed next steps for the Maltings, Uttoxeter Masterplan and Uttoxeter Sports Hub through its refreshed Corporate Plan. There is a proposal to commence the compulsory purchase of the Maltings Precinct during 2022 alongside undertaking further engagement on the development of final proposals for the redevelopment of the town centre site. As of July 2022, the Council commenced the first stage of the process by engaging surveyors for all three parties in order to establish possible CPO compensation costs. Simultaneously the Council will work closely with partners to progress the Uttoxeter Sports Hub and explore opportunities to bring in financial assistance to expedite the creation of the Sports Hub, alongside the £500,000 Section 106 contribution, previously secured by the Council.
- 5.4.5. The Council has commissioned 'thinkingplace' to work with it to develop a forward-looking place narrative for Burton upon Trent. This will help build civic pride and confidence, market the area to attract inward investment and visitors, create jobs, and support existing business in the area. Burton upon Trent has some great assets and lots of potential, and more needs to be done to raise the profile and image of the town. A consultation is running to gather views to help understand local issues and priorities as well as ideas for the future of Burton upon Trent. Consultation has already taken place in the form of one to one meetings with key stakeholders from across the private, public and voluntary sectors and a steering group has been convened with a second meeting scheduled for September. Focus groups and workshops with key stakeholders

- including members are also planned for September. An online survey ran until 31st August 2022.
- 5.4.6. To further improve the visitor economy in East Staffordshire, a standalone tourism website, along with the development of a dedicated tourism brand and marketing plan, will be established to create an identity for the Borough, its attractions, partners and events. The Council has developed an East Staffordshire Tourism Partnership, bringing together local businesses to share ideas and develop this aspect of the economy within the Borough.
- 5.5. Physical and Psychological Health of the Community
- 5.5.1. The Council has continued to work with its partners to encourage local take up of the COVID-19 vaccination programme. The Council has supported communications campaigns notifying residents of opportunities for receiving the vaccine. The mobile vaccination bus has made visits to the Borough (for example Cooper's Square Shopping Centre), in addition to walk-in opportunities being available (for example at Burton Fire Station) on dates during August. To find details of your nearest walk-in clinic use the NHS Find a walk-in coronavirus vaccination website. Alternatively appointments can be booked by phoning 119 or via the National Booking Service website.
- 5.5.2. On 20th July 2022, the Commonwealth Games Birmingham 2022 Queen's Baton Relay visited the Borough. The morning started at Uttoxeter Leisure Centre before the Baton started its journey through Bramshall Park and saw each of the inspirational Batonbearers complete their leg of the Relay. The Queen's Baton Relay then went on to St George's Park where it was greeted by groups of local school children taking part in a celebration of football. Batonbearers then took the Baton on a tour of St George's Park.
- 5.5.3. One of the most iconic venues of the Edinburgh Festival is due to head back to Burton upon Trent this autumn with an exciting programme of live theatre. Following the success of The Roundabout Theatre last year, the state of the art, pop-up theatre with LED lighting and surround sound will return to Burton from the 8th to 11th September. The Roundabout, an award-winning portable pop-up venue from acclaimed touring theatre company Paines Plough, will head to Burton's Washlands, not only to provide a wide range of activities for the community, but to also help boost the local economy.
- 5.5.4. After an outstanding run of 13 consecutive gold medals in the Heart of England in Bloom competition, Burton upon Trent has seen its success rewarded with a place in the RHS Britain in Bloom finals for 2022. The town, represented the midlands region in the Small City category, has built its success upon a reputation for high quality floral displays and community engagement. Burton's Britain in Bloom entry is this year is kindly supported by two leading local business, Trent & Dove and Molson Coors.
- 5.5.5. The Brewhouse Arts Centre has just launched its annual Open Exhibition, which this year features the work of talented local artists, in celebration of Burton upon Trent's achievement in reaching the RHS Britain in Bloom finals. The online exhibition is available to view online by visiting:

www.brewhouse.co.uk/events/brewhouse-bloom-open-exhibition.

- 5.5.6. The Brewhouse Arts Centre in Burton upon Trent has announced its summer programme, which features a wide range of shows, events, workshops and exhibitions. As well as a packed full schedule of performances from local amateur dramatics groups, the programme includes the return of Brewhouse On Tour this summer holidays, which sees a range of workshops, live street theatre and family activities popping up in parks and open spaces across East Staffordshire.
- 5.5.7. The Council has received a Green Flag Award for both Bramshall Road Park and Stapenhill Gardens, two of the 2,208 UK winners. The award is the international quality mark for parks and green spaces. After two years that have seen its parks and green spaces play a vital role for people through lockdowns as a place to relax, exercise and meet friends and family safely, the news that Bramshall Road Park and Stapenhill Gardens have achieved the Green Flag Award is testament to the hard work and dedication of the teams that make these green spaces a great space that everyone can enjoy.
- 5.5.8. The Council has announced plans to replace the existing toilets at Branston Water Park with newer more modern facilities. The Council is looking to replace the old steel structures with a bespoke modular unit, comprising of male and female toilets with disabled and baby changing facilities in both.
- 5.5.9. The Council continues to work closely with its leisure operating partner (Everyone Active). The Council continues to monitor and encourage recovery in participation levels across a range of physical activities. Performance and recovery of the leisure facilities and services continue to be reported to senior officers and Members on an ongoing basis.
- 5.5.10. Having been postponed in 2021 due to impacts arising from Covid-19, the Council has worked with Everyone Active to develop the 'Play Day' experience this August. The Play Day is a campaign highlighting the importance of play in children's lives, and the purpose of expanding this event is to bring even more opportunities for local children to be active. The East Staffordshire Play day was held on 24th August 2022 between 11am and 3pm.
- 5.5.11. The Inland Waterways Association (IWA) returned to East Staffordshire for its 2022 Festival of Water on the Trent & Mersey Canal in Burton for a bank holiday weekend of fun for all who love spending time by the water. The Festival ran from 27th to 30th August 2022. A full programme of music and dance took place and a range of exhibitors, traders and charities were present.
- 5.5.12. A number of the proposed interventions considered in the Towns Fund work would contribute to health and wellbeing aspects, including delivering a number of improvements to Burton's cycling network (bringing forward the majority of the short and medium term proposals in the Local Cycling and Walking Infrastructure Plan) and improvement of the walking and cycling path between the major development at Branston Locks and the town centre through the Shobnall Playing Fields area.

- 5.6. <u>Embedding New Best Practice and Supporting Communities to Adapt to New Norms of Behaviour</u>
- 5.6.1. The Council continues to operate its meetings using a mix of in-person, virtual and hybrid interaction, with formal committee meetings being safely conducted at the Town Hall.
- 5.6.2. The Council's Corporate Plan for 2022/23 was refreshed at the Council meeting in March 2022. The refreshed Plan contains a combination of transformational objectives seeking to change and regenerate the Borough, as well as service indicators to monitor the delivery of key everyday council services.
- 5.6.3. Over the coming year the Council will continue to build on its Digital Strategy objectives. The Council's website content management system is being upgraded providing a secure platform for users and an accessible environment for content editors. Additionally, the Strategic Digital Group are investigating a number of potential enhancements to communications and digital services, including: an elected member intranet; chatbot / live chat facility; Council mobile application and map based reporting options.
- 5.6.4. The Council's regeneration work has featured an emphasis on walking and cycling to create 'easy in-easy out' of our town centres, and encouragement to work from home into the future and Active Travel.
- 5.6.5. In addition to the ongoing access to multiple resources on various wellness topics, the Council has rolled out access to all its staff to the Mindful Employer Plus service. The service provides access to a confidential support helpline 24 days, 7 days a week. Whether it is to do with work, relationships, health, debt or legal issues, a trained professional will be at the other end of the phone to provide staff with support and guidance.

6. Financial Considerations

This section has been approved by the following member of the Financial Management Unit: Lisa Turner

- 6.1. The main financial issues arising from this Report are as follows:
- 6.1.1. As the focus of this report is on activities and opportunities for recovery, the financial position of the Council and the impact of the COVID-19 pandemic on this position are not specifically considered within this report. The financial position of the Council is reported through the regular Revenue and Capital Outturn Reports and the Medium Term Financial Strategy for 2022/23 onwards sets out spending plans to support recovery.

7. Risk Assessment and Management

- 7.1. The main risks to this Report and the Council achieving its objectives are as follows:
- 7.1.1. **Positive** (Opportunities/Benefits):

7.1.1.1. Sharing information across officer and Member portfolios on the current situation with recovery opportunities allows for a joined up overview of the challenges presented by the ongoing COVID-19 emergency.

7.1.2. **Negative** (Threats):

- 7.1.2.1. The situation and data relating to the recovery is constantly developing. It should be noted that where data is presented the associated dates for the validity of that data will be provided in this report.
- 7.2. The risks do not need to be entered in the Risk Register. Any financial implications to mitigate against these risks are considered above.

8. <u>Legal Considerations</u>

This section has been approved by the following member of the Legal Team: **John Teasdale**

8.1. There are no significant legal issues arising from this Report.

9. Equalities and Health

- 9.1. **Equality impacts:** The subject of this Report is not a policy, strategy, function or service that is new or being revised. An equality and health impact assessment is not required.
- 9.2. **Health impacts:** The outcome of the health screening question does not require a full Health Impact Assessment to be completed. An equality and health impact assessment is not required.

10. Data Protection Implications – Data Protection Impact Assessment (DPIA)

10.1. A DPIA must be completed where there are plans to:

□ use systematic and extensive profiling with significant effects;
□ process special category or criminal offence data on a large scale; or
☐ systematically monitor publicly accessible places on a large scale
□ use new technologies;
□ use profiling or special category data to decide on access to services;
□ profile individuals on a large scale;
□ process biometric data;
□ process genetic data;
□ match data or combine datasets from different sources;
□ collect personal data from a source other than the individual without providing
them with a privacy notice ('invisible processing');
□ track individuals' location or behaviour;
□ profile children or target marketing or online services at them; or
☐ process data that might endanger the individual's physical health or safety in
the event of a security breach

10.2 Following consideration of the above, there are no Data Protection implications arising from this report which would require a DPIA.

11. Human Rights

- 11.1. There are no Human Rights issues arising from this Report.
- 12. <u>Sustainability</u> (including climate change and change adaptation measures)
- 12.1. Does the proposal result in an overall positive effect in terms of sustainability (including climate change and change adaptation measures) **N/A**

13. Recommendation(s)

13.1. To note the update detailed within the report.

14. Background Papers

14.1. None

15. Appendices

15.1. None